CEMETERY TRUSTEE MEETING JUNE 11, 2013

PRESENT: Janet Brown, Chairperson and Bill Tiffany, Member & Recording Secretary

ABSENT: Robert Gordon, Trustee

GUESTS: None

The meeting came to order @5:02pm

- 1. Janet Brown made a motion to accept the minutes of the May 14, 2013 meeting, 2nd by Bill Tiffany. The vote showed all in favor.
- 2. John Colburn and his crew did an excellent job replacing the fence at the Sugar Hill Cemetery. We are also going to have John repair the fence at the East Weare Cemetery.
- 3. Debbie Brown did the annual plantings in the urns at Gladys Waterman's Grave site.
- 4. "Brownies Sand & Gravel" donated 3 yards of loam to fill in the hole left by the uprooted Spruce tree in the Sugar Hill Cemetery. We hired "Stockhaus Landscaping and Lawncare" to fill in the hole and seed it.
- 5. "Brownies Sand & Gravel" also donated 8 yards of "crushed gravel" to improve one of the access roads into Centre Square Cemetery and 6 yards of "hard pack" gravel for the back road in the Pine Grove Cemetery. Thank you, "Brownies".
- 6. Debra Urella has nearly completed transferring the plot deeds of the cemeteries onto a computer disc.
- 7. We discussed putting the paper work for the Quaker Cemeteries into the Town vault.
- 8. The cemeteries looked good for Memorial Day. "Bigg Dawg Landscaping" donated 2 man hours t \$55.00 per hour to spread mulch and loam at Pine Grove Cemetery. Thank you "Bigg Dawg".

Meeting adjourned at 6:10pm

Respectfully submitted, William F. Tiffany Recording Secretary